STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES APRIL 17, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.
The selectmen discussed the procedure for taking a tax deed for a property.
Wendy Pelletier requested an abutter’s list for the Barrett property and the Martin’s property.

Craig Fisher spoke with the selectmen about a building permit for rebuilding the story and a half barn on
the church property.

Durwin Clark spoke with the selectmen about the quote from Mitchell for shimming/paving of the East
Surry Rd.

Bruce Smith answered a telephone call about business leasing in Surry.
The Town of Surry received a credit of $11.78 from Staples.

The selectmen signed the letter to the Sheriff’s office to change the primary dispatch for police to NHSP
troop C on their designated phone line to receive 911 calls.

Bruce Smith attended the Planning Board meeting.

Jay Croteau reviewed the Primex Bond coverage for municipal agents.
The selectmen signed and paid bills.

The selectmen signed payroll.

The selectmen signed the letter to Mark Mackenzie about his current use.

The selectmen signed the letter to the Department of Safety for the appointment of Marie St. Onge as
municipal agent and requesting training for certification for Marie St. Onge and Darlene Clark.

There will be a Joint Loss Safety Committee meeting on Thursday April 20, 2017 at the town hall at 7:00
P.M.

Eric Eichner motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed
to accept the minutes.

Bruce Smith reported the suggested rate for municipal repair of highways by towns is % of 1% of ratable
property.



Jay Croteau will invite Bob Bergevin to come in to discuss the negative balances on some of the trust
funds and the proper usage of the particular funds. The selectmen discussed the response letter from
the Trustee of Trust Funds.

The selectmen permitted John Berglund to make a journal entry for the missing Avitar check from
December 2016.

The selectmen have granted permission for the cemetery trustees to purchase flags and flag holders for
the cemetery veteran sites.

Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.



